Booster Club Meeting 9/19/13

Attendance: Sheri Geraghty, Robert Gilmartin, Lee Anne Hall, Jill Leonard, Dann Wall, Jamisha Breland, Steve Wray, Steve Dodson, Tamara Brousterhous, Angie McDuffie and Nicole D'Amico.

Meeting called to order at 6:04pm by Robert.

Minutes from the previous meeting approved.

Homecoming:

Should we keep it the same for all 3-grade levels? Last year, roses were given to the 6th grade only. Other grade levels were upset that they weren't approached about roses. Discussion ensued about regulating the event. Voted to keep homecoming football player/cheerleader or dance and drill. Voted no on extra "fluff."

Tennis Tournament: Sheri spoke about tennis wanting to start an end of year tournament. Got approval for the courts. Reached out to tennis clinics. Runs about \$30/team plus sponsors for the T-shirts. Tournament will travel to a different school each year. Talked about having a speaker from Clemson tennis as well as someone from Girls on the Run and a dermatologist's office.

Pink out: Lee Ann spoke about this:

Sold 170 shirts

Mr. Wray approved the students wearing the pink shirts on Oct 4^{th} . Football players can wear either the pink shirts or shirt and tie.

Socks and laces ordered.

Food Drive: Jill Leonard spoke about this:

Coach Morris (8th grade football) asked to do a food drive to benefit Loaves and Fishes, a local food bank.

It was decided to send to all sports and fans to bring a donation to the football game.

Conditioning Camps: Jill spoke about this.

Mr. Powell emailed Jill about conditioning. Since there is no paperwork that is filled out before the season starts, he wanted to know who is responsible in case of a medial emergency.

It is optional conditioning but the board spoke about a 1 page waiver for parents to fill out.

Also talked about putting a disclaimer on the website for optional conditioning that it is done at your own risk.

New Water Cooler: Dann Wall updated the board with some different options for a new water cooler. The board approved the money for the larger cooler.

Coaching Updates:

No boy's lacrosse head coach yet. Both assistants are going to apply to be head coach.

Still need a Golf coach and an assistant Volleyball coach.

Band field Use:

Band field is only to be used by the band. Spoke with HS about spending money for improvements but hadn't heard back. Another option talked about was using money to expand Wray Field. The last option is being pursued.

Board Updates:

Sheri got an email after one of the football games that the field was left messy. Options were discussed to hire a custodian. Robert said he will clean the bathrooms.

Dann talked about Cross Country. We have 111 kids that signed up this year. He is recommending try-outs. Looking for possibly 50-60 instead.

Tamara talked about winter registration. It is officially open. No problems to report.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm.